
 

  

Minutes of the East Moriches PTO Meeting  

January 8, 2020  

  

A meeting of the East Moriches PTO was held on Wednesday, January 8, 2020 at 6:30pm in the 

East Moriches Elementary School library. 

  

PTO Board Attendees: President- Melissa Davis, Co-President-Melanie Adlah, Vice President-

Kerri Kleine and Corresponding Secretary- Sue Oldring  

  

PTO Guest Attendees: Teachers-Mrs. Percoco and Mrs. Steuerwald, Middle School Principal- 

Mr. Holl and Elementary School Principal- Mr. Schneyer, . Please see PTO Attendance Sheet 

dated January 8, 2020 for names of other PTO meeting attendees.  

  

Meeting opened with the pledge at 6:33 pm. Melissa Davis welcomed all that came out to the 

meeting.   

  

Minutes – Minutes were dispensed due to being posted online.  Motion to approve minutes was 

made by Melanie Adlah and seconded by Tom Frey.   

  

Treasurer’s Report – Was very brief due to Kerri Tufano not being present.  It was stated that 

the treasurer’s report and budget can be found online.   

 

Fundraiser/Events Update Upcoming:  

 

• Bingo– Sue Oldring and Helen Gruber were chairing this event. 

 

• Frost Valley- Thanks to Kerri Kleine for arranging and to Kerri Tufano for setting up the 

morning of.  

 

• Dodgeball- Kerri Kleine was chairing this event. 

 

• Souper Bowl- taking place at both schools  

 

 

New Business: 

 

• Refilling Station-Interact Club- Mr. Holl introduced two members from the Interact Club 

to speak about the water refilling station.  They shared that they had raised half of the 

money needed to purchase the refilling station and would like to ask the PTO to 

supplement the remaining amount to purchase the station(s).  A vote will take place next 

month in regards to this issue. 



• Restaurant Night –Coral wasn’t moving on their price/food choices, and was not what we 

were looking for.  Stacy B. suggested perhaps holding a catered event before or after 

Meet the Teacher Night as an additional fundraiser.  Some other suggestions were 

mentioned such as hosting a night at a bowling alley or Wildwood, Center Moriches 

Yacht Club which has access to a bar and kitchen, or a family friendly fishing trip in 

September.     

 

Miscellaneous: 

 

There being no further business, the PTO Meeting was adjourned on a motion from Melanie 

Adlah and seconded by Kerri Kleine at 7:05 pm.  

  

Next PTO meeting scheduled for Wednesday, February 5, 2020 at 6:30 pm at the Middle School. 

 

 

 

 
 


